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SAPC e-Note: REMINDER: ISSUING OF PHARMACY LICENCES AND 
RECORDING CERTIFICATES FOR PRE-MAY 2003 PHARMACIES

Dear Owner/Responsible Pharmacist,

REMINDER: ISSUING OF PHARMACY LICENCES AND RECORDING CERTIFICATES FOR 
PRE-MAY 2003 PHARMACIES

Owners and Responsible Pharmacists are reminded to apply for the licence online, under the 
Practice tab of the Council website (under My Pharmacy). 

On 15/16 February 2023, the South African Pharmacy Council resolved that all pharmacies 
registered prior to 1 May 2003 be required to submit the Pre-May 2003 survey in order to obtain a 
licence from the National Department of Health and to record such licence with Council at no cost 
until 30 June 2023. 

From 1 July 2023, if owners/RP have not yet submitted the pre-May 2003 survey by 30 June 2023,
the applicable fees for the application and recording of a pharmacy licence will be levied. 

Yours sincerely

Vincent Tlala
Registrar/CEO
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